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Programme) 

Arrival of guests and parents 

Observing Five Precepts 

Lighting of the oil lamp 

Welcome - Vice President Education SLSBS 

Anusasana - Venerable Siri Sobhitha Thero 

Class presentations Level 1 - Level 4 

Awarding of certificates Level 1 - Level 4 

'Walk Down Memory Lane' Presentation 

Class presentations Level 5 - Level 7 

Awarding of certificates Level 5 - Level 7 

Teachers Appreciation 

Vote of thanks by Secretary DSPTC 

Mavu Piya Upahara 

Refreshments 







Dhamma School Coordinator's Report 2020 
2020 dawned world over with ominous dark clouds of an approaching pandemic on the horizon. No one could have imagined then how bad it 
was going to be and the unbelievable changes it would make to our lifestyle. 

Within a few weeks of reopening we knew that we would have to start thinking outside the box. 

When the first case in WA was reported in March the atasil programme, the first activity of the Dhamma School (DS) calendar, was cancelled 
as a precaution. We still did not think it was going to be as bad as it has turned out and, naively continued to train children sing bhakthi 
gee in the hope that we might be able to celebrate Vesak. The nationwide lockdown that was imposed put an end to whatever hopes there 
were. 

ZOOM was a new word to most of us and one that would become part of our lives. 

With the help of the many tech savvy parents of our wonderful DSPTC, we started Zoom classes on May 3. We had several training sessions, 
but most were nervous and unsure of themselves. A parent was on standby for each class and despite many moments of confusion and 
panic, the teachers soon got the hang of it. There is still a call for help every now and then! Without continued support from the DSPTC the 
Virtual Dhamma School would not be  a success. 

As we had already started teaching bhakthi gee it was decided to celebrate Vesak on Zoom. So, our children sang bhakthi gee on a 'virtual 
stage'. The children were asked to make kudu and decorate their homes and send us pictures. Considering it was still early days with Zoom, it 
turned out quite well. 

Poson was celebrated virtually as well. 

We hoped that we could go back to the temple in term 4 as attendance had dropped significantly in L l  and 2. One and a half hours in front of 
the computer is too much for younger students. In the corporate world 1 hr is the recommended time for Zoom meetings as fatigue sets in. 
L land 2 Teachers conclude lessons after an hour. However, attendance has improved for the higher classes and the older children and 
teachers-4 have coped well. 

A gradual return to the temple was attempted in term 3 with 2 classes going back at a time. After 3 weeks this was given up as attendance 
was poor. Parents found it difficult to take one child to the temple and have the other set up at home. 

Sati Pasala was organized on Zoom in association with Sati Pasala Perth and has ben very successful. 

The Dhamma School has been sponsoring the Vas period and Katina pinkama every 3 years and 2020 was the 4th time we would be doing 
so. It gave us all great comfort that we could carry out religious practises despite restrictions. Throughout the 3 months of Vas, Buddha Puja 
was offered every day by the D S   parents. The vas season was afle-concluded with a Katina pinkama that followed all Covid -19 guidelines. Each 
time, as well as offerings to the Venerable monks, the DS makes a special offering to the temple. 



In 2017 we made 56 new cushions and this time it is a shoe racks to keep entrances tidy. Due to delays caused by the pandemic we have not 
been able to install it yet. Funds required have been raised from parents (present and past) and community organisations. The shoe rack should 
be ready for use in the new year.  

The end of year assessments were concluded very effectively with parents conducting the oral tests for L1 and 2 at home. The involvement of 
parents has been a progressive move as they now know first-hand what children have learnt, how much and how well. Your involvement is 
important to our success. 

There have been no changes to the staff this year as no one has had to move out of state.  Two of our past pupils, Pinithi Siriwardena and 
Harini Weerakoon, have joined as relief teachers. They are very much at ease with Zoom and technology and use it to very good effect. The 
children love it when they teach!  The infusion of young blood promises well for the DS.  

Our gratitude and thanks to Venerable Sobhitha and Ven. Visuddhawansa for their guidance and support particularly during the Vas season. 
Contact with the Sangha has been important, not only for the children, but the parents’ spiritual and emotional well-being as well.

In conclusion, of the many positives that have come out of the pandemic, the loyal, close and warm relationship we have had with the DSPTC 
needs special mention. The teachers have always had an excellent relationship with the committee and the VP [Ed] has always been very 
supportive. But this year, having to overcome many obstacles, the relationship has been even closer. Zoom meetings from the intimacy of 
our homes have made us feel like family. Thank you DSPTC! 

Together we forge ahead doing our best for our children. 

Mrs. Ramani Gunasekara 
Dhamma School Coordinator 









Dilanma Ranasingha Kevin Wimalarathne Akithmi Wimalaratne Chenuka Thambawita Minhas Kularatna Tehara Jayasekera Hasali Kankanige

Chenuki  Obeysekera Sachiv Silva Thomalja Pandithasekara Amaya Gunawardana Yuhansa DissanayakaArundee Sahabandu Imandiv  Semage

Class Teacher - Mrs. Charunya Abeysinghe Mudiyanselage

ABSANTEES
Thulani Haputhanthree
Hiruni Herath



Raviru Balasooriya Senith Palliyaguruge Yonal De Vas Sohansa Gamage Kilan Chandraratne

Samith Mapa Saakyaa Mendis Thenu HettiarachchiDinal Weerakoon Nethuli Sirikumara

Class Teacher - Ms. Thulani Rajapaksa



Class Teacher - Mrs. Tharanga  Thotagamuwage

ABSANTEES
Anuk De Silva
Senara Galhenage
Thimiri Sooriyakula

Januthi Pulasinhage Sasmi Koralage Saara Wijethunga Anuji Withanarachchi Kenul Senanayake

Natasha WalawageSandeli Ratnayake

Sanuthi Roshika Paranavithana

Nisith MapaMenara Mihinadee  Perera Seneja Willamune Dulkith Thilakarathne
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